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A welcoming place to discover where you belong 
in the family of God 

 
 
 
 

 
 

November 25, 2018                                                                                           8:30 a.m. 
 

We Gather in God’s Name 
Songs                  The Lion and the Lamb   
 Prince of Peace (You Are Holy) 
 
Time for Greeting/Passing of the Peace 
 
Call to Worship                                           Psalm 107:1-3 (The Message) 
  

We Remember God’s Work in Our Lives  
 

Confession of Sins 
Assurance of Forgiveness                                                    Psalm 23 (NRSV)  

One: Amen. . . Friends, believe the good news of the gospel! 
All: In Jesus Christ we are forgiven. 

 
Song                   Holy Is the Lord 
(Please bring prayer cards forward during this time) 
Prayers of the People  
              

We Listen to God’s Word 
Scripture  

First Reading              Rev. 1:4-8                      (The Message)  
Second Reading         John 18: 33-37 

 
Song                    He Reigns 
   
Testimony                                                                         Patrick Puplampu 
 
Message               What Kingdom?                                         Rev. RJ Leek 
 

We Answer God’s Call 
 
Song                    Forever   
Offering (Please bring offerings during the song) 
 
Benediction 
     One:   Go.  Make Disciples!  
       All:   We will go in peace to love and serve the Lord! 

November 25, 2018                                                                                   10:45 a.m. 
 

Hearing Impaired:  Worshippers who need amplification devices may obtain 
them from the ushers prior to the service.  Please return them to an usher after 
the service.  
Large Print bulletins and hymn books are available in the narthex.  Please see an 
usher.   

 

SILENT MEDITATION "Providence, to whom we are infinitely more indebted than 
we are to our own wisdom, or our own exertions, has always displayed its 
power and goodness, when clouds and thick darkness seemed ready to 
overwhelm us.” – George Washington 
 
PRELUDE                   For the Beauty of the Earth                                            Rutter 

       WELCOME 
ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Please sign the Signature of Friendship pad.  Pass it along and back, noting and  
greeting those worshipping with you and especially the stranger in our midst.   Also  
please wear a nametag, so that members and guests alike may greet one another 
 by name following worship.   

   

 CALL TO WORSHIP (Unison) 
 But I, through the abundance of your steadfast love, 

will enter your house. 
I will bow down toward your holy temple 
in the fear of you. 
Lead me, O Lord, in your righteousness 
because of my enemies; 
make your way straight before me.—Psalm 5:7–8 

 
*   HYMN     Crown Him with Many Crowns                                       #151 
     
* AFFIRMATION OF FAITH  

I believe in God, the Father Almighty, Creator of heaven and earth, and in 

Jesus Christ, His only Son our Lord,  Who was conceived by the Holy 
Ghost, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was 

crucified, dead, and buried.  He descended into hell; the third day he rose 
again from the dead; he ascended into heaven, and sitteth on the right 
hand of God, the Father Almighty; from thence He shall come to judge the 

quick and the dead.  I believe in the Holy Ghost, the holy catholic church, 
the communion of saints, the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the 

body; and life everlasting.  Amen. 
 
PRAYER OF CONFESSION (unison) 

Gracious God, 
we are a people formed by your Word in Christ; 
but we have wandered away from your truth, 
we have broken your commandments, 
we have distorted your teachings to serve our own ends, 
we have failed to trust your promises, 
we have refused your mercy. 
Ground us again, O Holy One, 
in the written wisdom of Scripture 
and in the living Word which is Christ Jesus. 



Nourish us on the bread of his teachings 
until we can taste your goodness. 
Renew us at the fountain of his wisdom, 
so we may find joy in obedience 
and freedom in giving ourselves to you.  Amen (silent confession) 

 

ASSURANCE OF FORGIVENESS   
One: Amen. . . Friends, believe the good news of the gospel! 
All: In Jesus Christ we are forgiven. 

 

*   THE PEACE 
“May the peace of Christ be with you” . . . “and also with you.” 

 

* RESPONSE OF PRAISE              Glory to the Father                                                    #567 
Glory to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit:  

as it was in the beginning, is now, and will be forever.  Amen. 
 

OFFERING 
OFFERTORY            Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus                                                Lemmel 
                                      

 * DOXOLOGY            Praise God, from Whom All Blessings Flow                             #592 
Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; Praise Him, all creatures here below; 
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost. Amen. 

*   PRAYER OF DEDICATION 
             
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE and THE LORD’S PRAYER (Using debts and debtors)          Page 16 
 

*    HYMN                     At the Name of Jesus                                                                   #148 
  

TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS         
Children age 3 through second grade may leave for Children’s Church after the 
message. 

 
ANTHEM              Canticle of Thanksgiving                                                       Rutter 
 
FIRST SCRIPTURE LESSON                            Revelation 1:4-8                                page 994                      

One: The Word of the Lord. 
All: Thanks be to God. 

 

SECOND SCRIPTURE LESSON                       John 18:33-37                                     page 881 
One: The Word of the Lord. 
All: Thanks be to God. 

                
SERMON          What Kingdom?                                                              Rev. RJ Leek 

 
*    HYMN                     For the Fruit of All Creation                                                     #553 

 

* BENEDICTION  
* BENEDICTION RESPONSE         The Lord Bless You and Keep You                     Rutter 

One: Go in peace. 
All: We will go in peace to love and serve the Lord.  Amen. 

 

* POSTLUDE             Postlude in F Major                                                                 Rinck 

 
 

Worship Notes:  
 
Participants in the Service, November 25, 2018: 8:30 a.m.: Worship Leader:  Ken 
Weber; Usher: Bob Kloss; Welcome Center Host: Sandy Salveter.   
10:45 a.m.:  Lay Assistant: Sally Hawkins; Children’s Sermon: Paul Bisio; 
Children’s Church Leader: Jessie Bradica; Ushers: Paul Bisio, Anne Tappen, June 
Rushmore, Ruth Austin and TBD; Welcome Center Host: Don Albinson; Sound 
Room Attendant: Jim Watters; Special Participant: Joelle Varner, tuba.  The 
flowers today are given by Liz Staber to wish all a Happy Thanksgiving.  The 
flowers last week were given by Julie Fenton in memory of Deane Fenton. 
 
Participants in the service, December 2, 2018:  8:30 a.m.: Worship Leader:  Jeff 
Varner; Usher: Judy Emerson; Welcome Center Host: Sharon Bisio; Advent 
Candle Lighters:  Ed Martin family.  10:45 a.m.: Lay Assistant: Nancy Weber; 
Children’s Sermon: RJ Leek; Children’s Church Leader: Jessie Bradica; Ushers: 
Dick Hawkins, Ruth Austin, Diane Jones Ferrier, Marge Kuhn, and TBD; Welcome 
Center Host: Harry Tweedie; Advent Candle Lighters:  Selip family; Sound Room 
Attendant: Sam Thornton.   
 
Our Staff:  Rev. RJ Leek, Head of Staff (rjleek@gwyneddsquare.org); Donna J. 
Stewart, Secretary (office@gwyneddsquare.org); Jeff Varner, Interim Organist 
(jvarnerod@comcast.net); Jeremy Varner, Interim Choir/Band Director 
(jvarner@gwyneddsquare.org); Jessie Bradica, GSPC Youth & Family Ministry 
Leader (jbradica@gwyneddsquare.org); Fred Blankenburg, GSPC Youth & Family 
Ministry Co-Leader ; (fblankenburg@gwyneddsquare.org); Lisa Cable, nursery 
attendant; ex officio:  Louise M. Gerdelmann, Minister of Music Emerita. 
 

Opportunities for Service and Giving: 
 
Noisy Offering: The Noisy Offering will be collected today during worship at 
both services.  Collections will go toward various mission projects such as the 
Heifer Project, 3 cents a meal, and The CROP Walk, just to name a few.   

Food Collection:  Next Sunday, Communion Sunday -- The Deacons will be 
collecting food for Manna on Main Street's food pantry.  Please give as 
generously as possible; bring your items to church and place in the large baskets 
in the narthex.  Items that are needed regularly are:  cleaning products, pasta, 
cereal, boxed mashed potatoes, rice, canned meat, canned fruit, peanut butter, 
jelly, crackers, ready-to-eat soup with flip tops, pasta sauce, tuna, canned 
vegetables, fruit juice, baby food, and diapers.  Another option is to purchase 
grocery store gift cards in any dollar amount.  Rather than placing the gift cards 
in the food baskets, please give them to a deacon.  Thank you for your generous 
support! 
 
Fair Trade Coffee and Chocolate:  As the holiday season approaches, remember 
to buy some of the Fair Trade coffee or chocolate bars from the shelves in the 
library.  This project offers a special link between our congregation and 
communities around the world.  Through fair trade, farmers in Latin America, 
Africa, and Asia work together in a cooperative to sell their coffee directly to 
international middlemen.  The farmers receive a fair price for their efforts and 
needs, and they use environmentally friendly growing practices.  Our 
participation ensures that more of the money we spend on coffee reaches the 
hardworking famers who actually grow it. 

 
Deacons' Angel Tree - 11/25, and 12/2:  ‘Tis the season!  The frost is on the 
pumpkins and the Deacons' Angel Tree is up in the narthex.   It is covered with 
wishes for Christmas presents for children and families that otherwise may not 
receive holiday gifts.  Again this year we will collect gifts for children and 
teenagers from theVillage (formerly Presbyterian Children's Village), children 
served by Hope Prison Ministries, and families served by Keystone Opportunity 
Center.  Take a white angel (please leave the gold one on the tree!): some have 
a specific individual's wish, while others will be for a certain age group.  Then 
bring back the new, unwrapped gift with the angel attached to it.  Please pay 
careful attention to the due date specified on the angel.  Also, any donations of 
gift wrap or gift bags for these organizations are greatly appreciated.  We thank 
you for your past generous support, and thank you in advance for your 
participation again this year!  Please see a Deacon for any questions. 
 
Property Clean-up Day:  Come on Saturday, December 1, from 9-12 and help us 
make the building and grounds look good for winter. 
 
Alternative Gift-Giving Mart for Family and Friends 
This year’s Alternative Gift-Giving Mart (AGGM) will be held on December 2, 9, 
and 16 and will benefit six local and international organizations. You may pick 
up a booklet describing each organization in the narthex beginning on 
December 2.  The AGGM will be open for purchases after each Sunday worship 
service beginning December 2, and ending on Sunday, December 16. 
 

Our Church Family: 
 

November is Pastor Appreciation Month!  What can you do personally to show 
and tell our Pastor, RJ, how much you appreciate the ministry he does?  Send a 
complimentary email, write a note, or send a greeting card.  Or you might like to 
cook a special treat, give a gift card, etc.  Use your imagination (or see the 
November Spire for more ideas.  And remember, the rest of the Leek family are 
blessings to our church, so let’s include them in our celebration!  And once 
November is over, continue to show the Leeks your appreciation, love, and 
caring all year long. 

 
Pastor RJ’s Bible Challenge Question:  What was Daniel’s Chaldean name?  If 
you know the answer, please email Pastor RJ. There will be a new question each 
week to test your knowledge. 
 
GSPC Prayer Challenge:   
How friendly are we?  I am not talking about our close friends at GSPC, but the 

rest of our church?  Do we have people here week after week who feel left out? 

In Hebrews Paul admonishes the believers to include others and share their 

lives.  Welcoming others is not done just in church, but also outside the building 

in our daily living.  “Let mutual love continue. Do not neglect to show hospitality 

to strangers, for by doing that some have entertained angels without knowing 

it.”  (Hebrews 13: 1-2)  This week let us pray for:   

1. Our church - that we open our little circles of friends to make others feel truly 

included and surrounded by the warmth of God’s love. 

2. In our lives - that God will make us aware of those who are feeling lonely. 

That God will help us to take the time to get to know and appreciate them. 

 



Meeting of the Congregation:  There will be a meeting of the congregation on 
Sunday, December 9, in the Sanctuary at 11:55 a.m.  The purpose is the election 
of officers and to act on the pastor’s terms of call.  See bulletin insert showing 
the slate of officers to be voted upon at the meeting. 
 
Our Daily Bread:  Did you know we have copies of Our Daily Bread devotional 
available?  Look on the bottom shelf under the mailboxes in the library and pick 
up a copy today.  The December/January/February issue is available now in the 
library or at the welcome center. 

DIVAS:  next meeting will be at 7 p.m. on Monday, November 26, at the Pizza 
Time Saloon.  Contact Trisha Leek if more information is needed. 
 
TAGS: We will have our Christmas luncheon at the Turning Point Restaurant in 
the English Village Shops at noon, on Thursday, December 6. Contact Nancy 
Weber or Anita Lamond if more information is desired or to sign-up. 

2018 GSPC Directory:  The new pictorial directory has been distributed to all 
church mailboxes so please pick up your family’s copy today.  For those who are 
homebound, a copy was mailed to them.  For those few who want something 
different, contact the church office and request a copy of the abbreviated PDF 
version to keep on your phone or home computer.  It is abbreviated in that 
there are no pictures, no anniversaries listed, and no birthday/anniversary 
pages at the end of the directory. It is formatted to be booklet style (8.5” h x 
5.5” w).  The church will NOT be printing the PDF version. 
 
Staff Vacation: The church office will be closed on Thursday, November 22, and 
Friday, November 23 for the Thanksgiving holiday.  The church secretary will be 
on vacation November 26 through 30.  Office hours for that week are as follows:  
Monday 9 a.m. to noon, Tuesday closed, Wednesday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 
1:30 p.m.  The office will be capably staffed by Cathy DeSonier, Judy Emerson, 
Pat Peddie and Anne Purdy. 

 
Youth and Family: 

All events listed here are open to our whole church family 
 

November 28 – Sticks rehearsal in the sanctuary at 6:15 p.m. 
 
November 30 – GSPC Family Advent Night, service projects, church  
decorating, and pizza dinner. 
 
December 1 & 2 – SLUGs and AMPs retreat to Kirkwood.  Meet at church at 1 
p.m. and return to GSPC Sunday morning at 10:30 a.m.  $35 per person 
 
Youth volunteers needed to dress up as shepherds and kings for the 7 p.m. 
Christmas Eve service.  Let Jessie or Pastor RJ know if you are interested. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Nominating Team is pleased to present the following slate of officers to be 
elected at the congregational meeting on December 9, 2019. 
  

Elder, Class of 2021 
  

Erin Giordano 
Tom Howe 
Becky Hunt 

Position open 
  

Deacons, Class of 2021 
 Anny Purdy 

Barbara Thompson 
Position Open 

  
  

Nominating Team 
Linda Hunt, Trisha Leek*, Judy Varner, Nancy Weber 
  
Nominations from the floor are always requested.  If you feel inspired by the 
Holy Spirit to nominate someone, they should have agreed to serve ahead of 
time. 
  
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Sharon Bisio, Lauren Bolger, Kai-Li Insinga, Bob Kloss,  
Trisha Leek, Lorna Simons, Ken Weber (chair) 
  
  
  
  * indicates serving second term                
** indicates serving one year term 

  

Our Church This Week 
 
Sunday, November 25  
Church Office closed  
8:30 a.m. – Worship service 
9:35 a.m. – Adult Forum in the Calvin Room 
9:35 a.m. – Sunday School 
10:45 a.m. – Worship service 
2:00 p.m. – Korean Open Door Church 
 
Monday, November  26 
Church office hours: 9 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
 
Tuesday, November  27 
Church office closed 
 
Wednesday, November 28 
Church office hours: 9 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study in the Calvin Room 
6:15 p.m. – Sticks rehearsal in the sanctuary 
7:30 p.m. – Choir rehearsal in the sanctuary 
 
Thursday, November 29 
Church office hours: 9 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
6:45 p.m. – Band rehearsal in the sanctuary 
7:45 p.m. – Sonrise rehearsal in the sanctuary 
 
Friday, November 30 
Pastor Leek’s day off 
Church office hours: 9 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
6:00 p.m. – GSPC Family Advent Night and Hanging of the Greens 
8:00-10:00 p.m. – Korean Open Door Church in the sanctuary   
                        
Saturday, December 1 
Church Office closed 
7:30 a.m. -1 p.m. – Lansdale Korean School in various parts of the building 
9:00 a.m.- 12L00 p.m. – Property Clean-up Day 
 
Sunday, December 2 
Church Office closed  
8:30 a.m. – Worship service 
9:35 a.m. – Adult Forum in the Calvin Room 
9:35 a.m. – Sunday School 
10:45 a.m. – Worship service 
2:00 p.m. – Korean Open Door Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 

 
Upcoming Fall Events 

 
November 30 – GSPC Family Advent Night, service projects, church 
decorating, and pizza dinner. 
 
King’s Kids – grades K through 5; meet third Friday of every month; 6:30-
8:00 p.m. 
AMP (Absolute Mindful Praise) – grades 6-8; meet third Sunday of every 
month; 4:00-5:30 p.m. 
SLUGs (Students Living Under God) - grades 9-12; meet third Sunday of 
every month, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
MOPS 6:30-7:30 p.m.; meet second Thursday of every month 
 
Keep a look out for Youth and Family Ministry events throughout the 
year! 
 

For Sunday School info, please contact Trisha Leek.  
Contact Jessie Bradica, jbradica@gwyneddsquare.org or Fred Blankenburg, 
fblankenburg@gywneddsquare.org if you need assistance with any GSPC 
youth or family event.   

             

  
 

mailto:jbradica@gwyneddsquare.org?subject=Youth%20Event
mailto:fblankenburg@gwyneddsquare.org?subject=GSPC%20Youth%20Event

